                         Oxford Squash and Racketball Association

         Minutes of Committee Meeting held on October 12th, 2017 at Abingdon S/C

                                                                                                Meeting began at 7.05pm.

Present:
Chloe Marshall, Matt Grant, Adrian Cassidy, Julie Peachey, Robin Sparkes, David Quinn

Apologies:

Alan Gilmour

Matters Arising:

From May Committee Meeting:
All League trophies were eventually found, engravings brought up to date and they were then handed out at the recent AGM. A list was kept of the individuals receiving the silverware so retrieving them for the presentations next time around should be a little less tiresome!

From the 2017 AGM:
Summer Leagues.

The membership asked the committee to consider the Summer Leagues in respect of two matters, namely a reduction to 4 a side, and the duration/timing of the season.

Both subjects were discussed at some length, with pros and cons brought into the debate, and it was decided that the committee would not be making any recommendations to change from the current situation on either issue. However, if a member club wished to bring a motion for change to the next AGM, they would of course be fully entitled to do so. 

Punctuality on court (Rule 7.2).

Concern was raised that start times were not being observed and that for some home teams this could have a detrimental effect in terms of cost. Robin Sparkes agreed to go away and consider the issue before writing to all clubs concerning the observation of Rule 7.2.

Social Media Manager Vacancy.
Disappointingly, this newly-created position was not filled at the last AGM. In addition, there was a determination expressed to find someone in each club/team who would take on the duty of posting interesting material on social media via Facebook/Twitter/OSRA website etc. Julie will be emailing all clubs/teams about this matter.

Dates for 2018 County Closed.

We are extremely grateful to Thame for hosting and organising a revived County Closed for 2017. With Chloe on board, it was felt this will only grow over time and the committee was pleased that the AGM gave its support for maintaining this event.

In 2018, for both Junior and Senior Closed, we will fall in, timings wise, with England Squash, meaning the former will probably be around September time and the latter around July.

Marking Course.
A Marking course lasts about 4 hours over one day. It was decided that the County Secretary would write to clubs and gauge the interest and if there was sufficient, to organise one via Chloe.

England Squash Membership.
There was a great deal of discussion at the AGM regarding the benefits or otherwise of clubs being affiliated to England Squash and the charges that some but not all clubs/teams were paying. In accordance with the wishes of the membership, the committee did discuss this; the result being that Adrian Cassidy will look into the whole matter and report back at the next committee meeting. It was suggested that he consult with Tim Speight of Didcot who has a fair bit of knowledge and experience in respect of this important matter.

Website Report:
The main focus of this was the good/bad points of the current website as well as the associated costs.

The website formation basically falls into 2 main areas: the leagues and then the rest. By and large, it was felt that the leagues side, introduced a couple of years ago, is far better than what we had before and is decent for our requirements. There are tweaks required and it was felt to be annoying that the supplier wants to charge every time we request one.

On the more general side, the presentation was felt to look outdated and clunky – not very user friendly. It also was agreed that we, as a committee, and more generally an association, do not make as much use of the site as we should. It had been hoped that the Social Media Manager would have changed our approach but as no one filled this position, this has not been the case.

Given the annual charge of £900 pus add ons, it was also questioned as to whether we got our money’s worth and if in fact, we could design and maintain our own. It does appear that there may not be much better than what we have out on the open market.

It was agreed that Adrian would investigate the possibility of designing and then maintaining our own website.

In terms of regularly updating the current site with general info, it was agreed that Adrian would update the once a year stuff eg Roll of Honour etc whilst Chloe would input other information, matters of interest and so on as they arise. Adrian would arrange for her to get a password and receive instruction in admin navigation.

On the one other matter reported, Adrian would speak with SquashNet to see if the website could become more iphone friendly. 

Senior ICC Report
The County Secretary wanted to make the committee aware of the significant increase in cost of the ICC for OSRA this financial year as compared to 2016/17. There was no attempt to make an argument for reducing our degree of commitment however, far from it, and when one compares the expenditure now to that of 2015/16, there have been considerable savings.

We entered 8 teams this year and are hosting 4 Stage One matches. These are being held at Thame, Abingdon and Hithercroft. OSRA will meet the costs for home games of court hire/food/balls and marking sheets.  There will be no granting of requests to cover travel expenses for home matches but there would be for away at the rate of 25p per mile.

The issue of kit was also discussed and it was generally felt that, for a variety of reasons, we would like our players to wear county kit when representing us.

To this end, Chloe will look at setting up an online shop similar to what other counties provide, where players can order kit for themselves. This may be playing shirts, shorts, tracksuits etc and will be Oxfordshire branded and in county colours which will be navy blue, the same as the juniors. For now, players will be expected to pay for their own kit but it is to be hoped that it will be at attractive prices. Once the scheme is up and running, we will monitor and review in time.
Junior/Coaching Report

Junior Closed 2017 occurred during the handover period from Ben to Chloe so a lot of gratitude was expressed to Dale Tranter for taking on much of the burden in getting the event organised. As it transpired, and in keeping with the trend around the country, numbers were down. There were 44 entrants in total, 16 down on 2016 with GU19 and GU13 being particularly poorly affected.
It was generally felt that with Chloe on board and with the continued efforts of volunteers like Dale and the various age group managers, recently appointed, that this event will boom in years to come.

It has already been decided to begin U9 mixed for 2018.

In general, the enthusiasm being shown in the Thame area which has seen 120 school kids per six week blocks being introduced to the sport will reap rewards. Some of these have already joined that club’s academy. It is hoped this can be replicated at other clubs in the county.
Unfortunately, we lost our U19 boys to Bucks but Chloe has found a new coach for them and we hope to entice them back.

To cope with the expected uptake in squash amongst young people, we will need more Level 1 and 2 coaches. There is also a scheme for getting on board, U16 coaches. The County Secretary will be emailing the membership about this matter very shortly.

It was decided that OSRA would pay the full cost of anyone doing Level 1 but they would be expected to do a minimum amount of coaching in return. The cost of the course is about £75.

We now have a full house of trophies for all the junior closed age group events.

Finance Update
In the absence of the Treasurer, the County Secretary attempted to present the accounts. A copy of these is attached, the only unknown expense being that labelled Committee - £325.16. We were clueless!
Leagues Update
Five weeks into the new season and all is fairly quiet. There are six divisions of seven with a cup competition in Division One to compensate for the unfortunate withdrawal of DA1. It is hoped they will rejoin for Winter 2. Their other two teams did manage to find alternative homes in time for the start of the current campaign.

Any Other Business
It was decided to hold more regular committee meetings. The next one has been scheduled for Monday, January 8th and we will look for a new venue, most probably the upper pavilion at Cutteslowe Park in Oxford.

It was decided that at the next AGM, a rule will be proposed that should a team withdraw once the fixtures have been produced, regardless of the season not having started, they will forfeit the entrance fee. 

The meeting closed at 9.15pm.
